
 

18 April 2023 
 
Michael Cassel 
Secretary 
NSW Department of Planning and Environment 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 
 
 
Attn: Nathan Heath – Senior Policy Officer 
 
Dear Mr Cassel, 
 

Request for Advice - MOD 1 - Removal of Environmental Flows Pipeline 
(SSI-8609189-Mod-1) 

 
I refer to the Modification Application to the Upper South Creek Adanced Water Recycling 
Centre (Reference SSI-8609189). 
 
Thank you for providing Council with the opportunity to comment on the proposed removal 
of the Environmental Flows Pipeline from the originally approved concept.  
 
Council advises that the modification does not impact the brine pipeline which is set to run 
throughout the Canterbury Bankstown LGA, and as such no concern is raised. 
 
Should you have any questions or wish to discuss further, please do not hesitate to contact 
me on 9707 5754. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 

Michaela Newman 
Senior Strategic Planner, Strategic Assessments 
City of Canterbury Bankstown Council 
 
 


